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March was certainly a fun month with many spirit 

days (hat day, beach day, green & white day, & 

jersey day) and of course our cereal collection.    

THANK YOU to everyone that donated to the 

cereal drive!  We collected 320 boxes of cereal 

and donated them to the Northwest London 

Resource Centre who have already begun to 

make sure that families in need have access to 

them.  

A BIG THANK YOU to Miss Alward and her 

Grade One class for working so hard to promote, 

collect and count the cereal collection!  It was 

such a wonderful way to give back during such 

uncertain times.   

It was the top of the morninô at Stoneybrook on St. Paddyôs Day as 

we all celebrated with a hot brunch of pancakes, butter, and syrup! 

Thank you, School Council, for spreading some Irish cheer!  

Everyone enjoyed this special treat! 

With the completion of our Grade 8 High School registrations, it was 

so nice to see our students participate in graduation photos.  With 

such a wonderful milestone approaching we were happy to be able 

to capture it! 

It is that time of year when we eagerly await the winter thaw and the long-anticipated 

spring weather! Sunshine and warmth are right around the corner, and we are all excited 

to spend additional time outside.   With this change in seasons our yard can be mucky so 

an extra pair of socks are always welcome!  As the spring season approaches, please be 

mindful of the hazards that exist for you, your children and even your pets, during the 

spring melt. Spring ice can be unpredictable and unsafe. A warm spell can degrade ice 

very quickly; ice that was safe one day may be dangerous the next. As temperatures 

increase above zero, creeks and riverbanks may become especially slippery and unstable, 



itôs best to avoid these areas. While enjoying the warmer climate and changing conditions 

ensure safe distances to keep you and your family safe. 

One of our most serious concerns as school leaders is the safety and well-being of each 

and every member of our Stoneybrook family. Thank you for helping your child arrive at 

school at the appropriate time and for making sure they get home safely. With that in mind, 

please remember staff supervision does not begin until 8:45 am. Also, with the nicer 

weather approaching students will be riding their bikes, skateboard, inline skates, and 

scooters to school. Students are reminded that when they use this active form of 

transportation they should have their helmet on. Students are also reminded that when 

they approach school property, they are to walk their bikes or carry their scooters, skates 

and skateboards in order to ensure the safety of all. As a vehicle driver, please be extra 

cautious and aware of our students on sidewalks during this time. 

 

We have had such great success with our water refill stations that 

School Council purchased this year.   Please remember to send 

water bottles with your children as the fountain portion remains 

unavailable.  Many classes have watched and celebrated as the 

numbers have grown and used it as an opportunity to talk about 

growing numbers in their math programs.   What a way to not only 

learn but also eliminate plastic waste! 

We have one more hot lunch day quickly approaching next Friday, 

April 9th.   Please make sure you pre-order these yummy lunches 

from Marshallôs Pasta through cashonline.     

As we approach a long weekend, please enjoy this time with your household members.  

At this point we look forward to seeing everyone back at school on April 6th, this will be 

another short week before our highly anticipated spring break.  We wish everyone 

continued wellness and we are so grateful for your ongoing support, understanding and 

patience.     

 

Daily Screening 

As we continue to be diligent about protecting each other please be 

sure to complete the daily screener before sending your child to 

school. 

http://covid-19.ontario.ca/covid19-cms-assets/2021-02/COVID-

19%20school%20and%20child%20care%20screening_ENG__AODA.pdf 

 

http://covid-19.ontario.ca/covid19-cms-assets/2021-02/COVID-19%20school%20and%20child%20care%20screening_ENG__AODA.pdf
http://covid-19.ontario.ca/covid19-cms-assets/2021-02/COVID-19%20school%20and%20child%20care%20screening_ENG__AODA.pdf


We are getting excited for the new reading gardens to be installed.  It’s so nice to 
have these additional learning spaces for our children to learn and play! 
 
We are starting a new fundraiser with PLANTABLES this month.  If you are going to be 
planting a vegetable garden this might be for you!  See the information on how to 
order some plants later on in the newsletter. 
 

Are your children’s items getting lost, mixed up and leaving 
home never to return? We have partnered with two great 
companies that create personalized waterproof durable labels 
and tags for all of your children’s belongings. These labels are 
also great for organizing items inside of your home – just in time 
for Spring Cleaning! This is a great online fundraiser for 
Stoneybrook Public School and we would love your support!   
Please visit Mabel’s Labels at https://mabelslabels.ca then click 

on “Support a Fundraiser” and in the search box type “Stoneybrook Public School.” 
Or, you can visit www.oliverslabels.com/StoneybrookPS.  Happy shopping…..we earn 
20% back on every purchase you make! 
  
Our next SPSC virtual meeting will be held on May 3.   Please  
email chair@stoneybrookPSC.ca to receive meeting material and video link 
information. 
  
Wishing you continued health and wellness, 
  
Your SPSC Executive 
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Home Connections 

in Mathematics  



 
 
 
 
 
Understanding fractions is essential for success in mathematics.  
There are many ways that we can support this understanding at 
home.  When learning about fractions, it is helpful to focus on 
benchmark fractions e.g. halves, quarters, eighths, thirds, fifths and 
tenths.  Consider incorporating the following activities into your 
children’s learning. 

What is a fraction? 
A fraction simply represents a number. For example, look at the 
number line below. What fractions represent the same portion of the 
whole? Which fractions are closer to 0? 

 

 

Curriculum Note 

The concept of Numerator and Denominator are NOT introduced 
until Grade 4. Students from Gr.1-Gr.3 are exposed to fractional 
IMAGES, NOTATION, and use of MATH TOOLS to develop meaning 
about fractions. 

4 Ways to Support Your Child’s Understanding of Fractions 

1. Set Model - the denominator (bottom #), represents the 
total number of parts in the whole. The numerator (top #), 
is any smaller part within the whole 

2. Area Model - the space inside the shape is the whole. The 
area is divided into parts of the whole shape. 

3. Volume Model - a 3D container represents the whole. The 
whole is divided into portions of the whole container. 

4. Linear Model/Number Line - This model helps students 
understand fractions by comparing them to other fractions, 
0 and 1. 

   

Example: Volume model  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Example: Area model 

 

Dividing the Set 

This example looks at the relationship between the number of apples 
to all of the fruit. What is the fraction for oranges to all of the fruit? 

Dividing Whole Objects into Equal parts using Money 
Benchmarks of a quarter, a half, three quarters in relation to other 
fraction sets; in this example a fraction set of quarters related to 
dimes as tenths and shows that 5/10 is equal to 1/2. What is the 
whole? How many quarters/dimes make up one and a half, or two 
wholes? 

 

 

Time and Fractions 
When teaching your child about telling time, why not teach them 
about fractions, too! By separating the clock into halves and quarters, 
students can see how each ¼ hour is 15 minutes of time.  

 

 



 

Hello Stoneybrook! My name is Parwana Wassie. I am a settlement worker in your school 

with the London Cross Cultural Learner Centre, part of the Settlement Workers in Schools 

(SWIS) Program. The Cross Cultural Learner Centre provides settlement assistance and 

other services to newcomers and minority groups in the London area. Its aim is to foster 

inclusivity, community involvement and cultural expression to both newcomers and 

Canadians.  

Are you a Newcomer or Immigrant and would you like information about? 

¶ Income Tax, free clinics, CRA, MyAccount, Tax equivalency if you have business 
and property in your home country. 

¶ Summer camp and activities in the city and applying for a subsidy with Play Your 
Way or Jump Start. 

¶ Registering for online workshops and information sessions such as: 
o Financial Literacy (Debt, Credit Cards, Line of Credits, Student Loans, Credit Scores) on 

Apr 21, 2021 at 2:30 pm 
o Technology 101-Easy Steps for Using Online Platforms  

April 8 and 29 at 2 pm 

 

Contact Parwana Wassie for more information and registration at 

Phone:  519-282-4317  Email:   pwassie@lcclc.org  

 

                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 SWIS WORKER 

INFO 



April 1 – Sharkwear Day (spirit day) 

April 2 – Good Friday (no school) 

April 5 – Easter Monday (no school) 

April 9 – Marshall’s Pasta Hot Lunch (pre-order) 

April 12-16  – Spring Break (no school) 

May 3 – School Council Meeting 7:00 


